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November 
 
28  Alex Sanchez, CEO, Florida Bankers Assn. 
 
December 
 

5 Marc Churchwell, University of West Florida,  MVRC.  

12  Rotary Rooters, Perform 

19  Christmas Program 

November - Rotary Foundation Month 
 
28 Noon  Regular Meeting 

 1:00pm Board Meeting, New World Landing 
 
December - Disease Prevention and Treatment Month 
 
  5 Noon Regular Meeting 
12 Noon Regular Meeting 
19  Noon Regular Meeting 
 1:00pm Board Meeting 

A crisp fall morning welcomed our 

Rotarians as they made their way to 

New World Landing for some 

fellowship and nourishment.  Lawrence 

Van Hoose greeted the members as 

Marty Long and Henry Roberts 

provided ticket sales for the 50/50 raffle. 

President Paul started the meeting with 

some historical notes followed by Art 

Hunnel with prayer and pledge.  Preston 

Forshee presented our Sunshine with 

some comical annotates and recognized 

our guests along with our members 

celebrating birthdays.  He honored our 

military guests, LTJG Jessica Tibbs 

USN and 1st LT Ruben Garcia USMC, 

for their service and sacrifice to our 

great nation. This was followed by the 

drawing for the 50/50 raffle which was 

won by a delighted Ken Hill collecting 

$47. 

John Appleyard submitted a resolution 

for Roger Doyle which was seconded 

and agreed upon by all attending 

Rotarians.  Followed by Dr. Henry 

Rogers recognizing three Paul Harris 

Fellows Tim Cane, Peter Doyle and 

Chuck Michaels. 

President Paul presented Nancy 

Fetterman with the 2016 Sandra 

Robinson Award for her outstanding 

contributions to the community.  The 

Sandra Robinson award is given to non-

Rotarians to recognize outstanding 

contributions to the community and 

who embody the values of service over 

self.   

Grover Robinson introduced our guest 

speaker Joann Vanfleteren of the 

Pensacola Remote Area Medical Clinic 

(RAM).  Joann spoke upon the mission 

of RAM which is to prevent pain and 

alleviate suffering by providing free 

quality healthcare to those in need.  She 

continued with their vision to be the best 

at operating clinics which enhance 

quality of life through the delivery of 

competent and compassionate health 

care to those who are impoverished, 

isolated, and underserved.  Joann 

addressed their philosophy which is part 

of a larger effort to bring people 

together to address health care issues in 

their community and see those 

communities transformed for a better 

and healthier future.  Joann concluded 

with a personal story about a woman 

who required substantial dental work 

which was performed by RAM.  The 

woman was very grateful and told 

Joann how their service improved her 

quality of life. 

Respectively submitted by Art Hunnel. 



President Paul Tobin  
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Historian John Appleyard 
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Five Flags New World Landing Mon. 12:15 pm 

Gulf Breeze Legends Restaurant Tues.   7:00 am 

 Andrews Institute 

Milton Red Barn on Hwy. 90 Tues. 12:00 pm 

Seville Seville Quarter Tues.   5:30 pm 

Perdido Triggers Restaurant Wed.   7:30 am 

Cantonment Scenic Hills Country Club Wed. 12:15 pm 

Cordova Gulf Coast Kid’s House Thur.    7:00 am 

Pace Stonebrook Village Thur.   7:00 am  

Suburban West  Pensacola Yacht Club Thur. 12:00 pm 

Navarre  The Tuscan Grill Thur. 12:00 pm 

 Hidden Creek Golf Course - Check navarrerotary.org  

Pensacola North Asbury Place Friday 12:00 pm 
 Cokesbury Methodist 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of   

November 28th through December 4th 

Alan Bookman -  November 28 – born in New Orleans, LA 
  in Rotary 29 years  

Auby Smith -  November 29 – born in Boaz, AL,  
  in Rotary 12 years  

Dave Galloway -  November 29 – born in Atlanta, GA,  
  in Rotary 46 years  

Jimmy Coe -  November 30 – born in Pensacola, FL,  
  in Rotary 26 years  

Randy Ray –  December 1 – born in DeFuniak Springs, FL,  
  in Rotary two years  

Ted Nickinson -  December 4 - born in Pensacola, FL,  
  in Rotary 37 years 

November 28 
Prayer/Pledge: Sally Fox 
Sunshine: Alan Bookman 

November 28 
Greeters: Alison Rogers and Bob Rogers 
Ticket Sales: Joe Rosenbaum and Scott Sallis 
 
December 5 
Greeters:  Martha Saunders and Donn Scott 
Ticket Sales:  Terry Scruggs and John Shaffer 


